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BEFORE THE WASHI NGTON UTI LI TI ES AND
TRANSPORTATI ON COVM SSI ON
WASHI NGTON UTI LI TI ES AND
TRANSPORTATI ON COVM SSI ON, DOCKET NO. Uw 040366
Vol urme 11
Pages 10 to 21

Conpl ai nant,
VS.
MARBELLO WATER COVPANY,

Respondent .

— N e N N N N N N N N

A hearing in the above matter was held on
June 15, 2004, from 9:30 a.mto 10:00 a.m, at 1300
Sout h Evergreen Park Drive Sout hwest, Room 108, O ynpi a,
Washi ngt on, before Administrative Law Judge THEODORA
MACE.

The parties were present as follows:

THE COWM SSI ON, by CHRI S SWANSON, Assi st ant
Attorney Ceneral, 1400 South Evergreen Park Drive
Sout hwest, Post O fice Box 40128, O ynpia, Washington,
98504, Tel ephone (360) 664-1220, Fax (360) 586-5522,
E- Mai | cswanson@wt c. wa. gov.

MARBELLO WATER COMPANY, by RI CHARD A.
FI NNl GAN, Attorney at Law, 2405 Evergreen Park Drive
Sout hwest, Suite B-1, O ynpia, Washington 98502, (360)
956- 7001, Fax (360) 753-6862, E-mmil rickfinn@wave.com

Joan E. Kinn, CCR, RPR

Court Reporter
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PROCEEDI NGS

JUDGE MACE: Let's be on the record in
Washington Utilities and Transportati on Conm ssion
agai nst Marbell o Water Conpany. This is Docket Numnber
UW 040366. This is the date that we established early
on for a status conference to see what's happening in
the case and what further process is required. M nane
is Theodora Mace, |I'mthe Adm nistrative Law Judge who
has been assigned to hold hearings in this case.

I would Iike to have the appearances of
counsel now, and | understand that Staff counsel is new
in the case, so if you could give your full appearance,
I would appreciate it.

MR, SWANSON: Certainly. M nane is Chris
Swanson, Assistant Attorney General for Comm ssion
Staff, and |I'm here on behal f of Jonathan Thonpson,

Assi stant Attorney General. M address is 1400 South
Evergreen Park Drive Southwest, P.O Box 40128, O ynpi a,
Washi ngton 98504-0128. My tel ephone nunber is (360)
664-1220. M fax nunber is (360) 586-5522, and ny
E-mail is cswanson@wtc.wa. gov. Thanks.

JUDGE MACE: Thank you.

And for Marbello.

MR. FI NNl GAN:  Yes, Rick Finnigan appearing

on behal f of Marbell o Water Conpany.
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JUDGE MACE: Thank you. Well, |I'"m assum ng
because | didn't receive a notion to disnmiss that the
case is not settled. |I'mwondering which one of you
would fill ne in on where we are in the case.

MR, FINNIGAN: Sure, | will be happy to. W
have presented the Staff with the financial data per the
settl enent agreenent or the partial settlenent
agreenent. | don't think we have any question about
whet her the rates as filed in the tariff are not
produci ng revenues above what the conpany woul d need.
There may be sone questions on rate design that need to
be addressed.

JUDGE MACE: So you're saying the tariff
rates it's agreed do produce what the conpany needs?

MR. FINNI GAN:  No, they produce |ess than
what the conpany needs.

JUDGE MACE: Okay, | couldn't --

MR. FINNI GAN:  But they're not -- what | was
trying to say is there's not a question that those rates
are sonehow too high and that they're producing too nmuch
revenue, which would be the normal issue in a Comm ssion
conpl ai nt .

What | -- in ny discussions with Comm ssion
Staff, | have indicated that the conpany intends to file

for a rate increase in the near future. W actually
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t hought we would have it filed by now | have nade a
proposal based upon ny review of the conpany's financia
information to the conpany. Wen | called them
yesterday afternoon to find out why they hadn't gotten
back to nme, they couldn't find it. It was sent by
E-mail, and it was one of those things where it
di sappeared, they had no record of ever having received
it. So | sent it again, faxed it to them yesterday. So
they were thinking that I was slow, and | was wondering
why they hadn't gotten back to ne. But in any case,
suspect that we will be able to file that rate case in
t he next two weeks.

| also expect that one of the issues that is
going to be difficult to deal with is not necessarily
the revenue requirenment but the rate design, because of
the fact that there they're a whol esal e cust oner and
don't have their own source of water, so that produces
some difficulties in comng up with a rate design that
uses an inverted block approach. And | have had sone
initial discussions with M. Kernode, nore in the way of
hal | way di scussions at this point, about that just to
alert himto one of the issues that | spotted in ny
preparati on work

Bottomline is | think we're in a position

where the conpany will be filing a rate case within the
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next two weeks is ny expectation.

JUDGE MACE: | have two questions about your
presentation. One is | have received a conplaint froml
t hi nk 20 sonme custoners of Marbello, and that's been
docketed separately, and |I'mwondering if you have ki nd
of talked with Staff about the possibility of
consolidating that with any proceeding that results from
this case. And then the other thing just along the sane
lines is do you anticipate that then the rate case would
be part of this case?

MR, FINNIGAN: | do -- | have approached it
sort of froma different direction. | think that the
rate case would provide a vehicle for those custonmers to
air their concerns, in particular over service quality.
Just to -- | have let Commi ssion Staff know ny intent,
but one of the first steps | intend to take in that
conplaint case is to nove to disnmiss it since it relates
to itenms and rates that existed prior to the
Conmi ssion's jurisdiction attaching. So | don't think
-- ny position is the Conm ssion doesn't have
jurisdiction to address nost if not all of the itens
that are contained in that conplaint.

The second half of that is what | said in the
first part. | recognize that, you know, customers may

have sone concerns that they want to air concerning
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quality issues, and those are certainly part of any rate
proceedi ng, and so that m ght provide themthe vehicle
that -- where they can get their concerns heard.

JUDGE MACE: Thank you.

M. Swanson.

MR. SWANSON: Yes, Commission Staff at this
point is | guess |ooking just to set a procedura
schedul e, realizing that it sounds as if a rate case
will be filed within the next couple of weeks, but
Conmi ssion Staff would |ike to go ahead and get
sonmet hing on the cal ander for this case.

MR, FINNIGAN: |'msurprised to hear that
quite frankly based on ny conversation with M. Thonpson
yest er day.

MR, SWANSON:. Okay, well, I'mnot sure about
what that conversation was, however that's ny
under st andi ng of what Staff is |ooking to do at this
point. | can certainly confer with ny client if that
woul d be appropriate, Judge, and see if there's a
di fferent communi cation that occurred.

JUDGE MACE: Well, | want to try to sort this
out so that it makes the nobst sense. What would be
di fferent about going ahead with this case as opposed to
-- well, what would be different about going ahead with

this case separately froma rate case? | nmean | don't
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see the Commi ssion having two separate dockets exani ni ng
Marbell 0o's rates. It seens |like that would be really
counterproductive. O are you proposing that the filing
date for Marbello's rate case cone in under this docket?
MR. SWANSON:  You know, | think Staff isn't
necessarily commtted at this point to how it would be
handl ed, but | think that the idea of getting a schedul e
in place is just in a sense to nake sure that we have
sonmething on the table. And I'mnot sure if
M. Finnigan can conmit to a date certain for filing his
case or if it's just prelimnary or his suspicion at
this point. That's what it sounded like to me. But in
terms of consolidation, | think that we can certainly

explore that issue. Staff's open to it | believe.

MR, FINNIGAN: Well, | -- based on -- okay,
let me do this. First off M. Swanson is correct, |I'm
stating ny expectation as to when things will be filed

because of the communication probl em between the client
and nyself. | can't, you know, firmy commt, but I can
tell you that given the size of the |osses that the
conpany is experiencing, | nmean Staff has these figure,

I nean the conpany's revenues don't even equal the bil
that it pays for whol esale water, so the conpany is
losing quite a bit of nmoney. So, you know, we mght in

the final analysis have some mnor differences as to
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where the final rate would be by | ooking at the

hi stori cal expenses, but we're not going to be far off.
So really the issue boils down to is one of where we
want to go on rate design and what sort of customer

i ssues we need to respond to.

I don't think we need two proceedings. |
don't think we need this proceeding. | can understand
some concern if, for exanple, if by the time we have the
pre-hearing conference in the consumer conplaint in two
weeks, if we haven't filed by then, there m ght be sone,
you know, certainly some question about, you know, what

t he Comnmi ssion would want to do with that conplaint.

But | just don't see the gain of keeping this docket
goi ng under the circunmstances. | think the conpany's,
you know, is -- Staff -- let ne back up for a second.

Staff does have some financial information
that they requested fromthe conpany, just sort of
supporting docunents, and we would certainly commt to
responding to those and getting the Staff that
information. We wouldn't be trying to do a procedura

nove by saying we don't need to do this so we won't

respond to those data requests. | want to renove that
fromthe table, that response will be comng forth soon
| have talked -- that was one of the items | talked with

t hem about yesterday, and they're gathering the
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i nformati on, should be avail able soon. So we will
respond to the data request, but | really don't see
under these circunstances any need for this case to stay
on the books.

MR, SWANSON: May | ask a question?

JUDGE MACE: Yes.

MR, SWANSON: |'m asked by ny client whether
or not the 2003 test year would be the sanme test year in
both cases.

MR, FINNI GAN:  Mm hm

JUDGE MACE: Well, I'mwondering if you could
give ne the benefit of your input, because what |'m
t hi nki ng, the cl eanest solution would be actually to
| eave this case open and to have you nake your rate case
filing and Staff respond to it and consolidate the
conplaint case with this case and just nobve ahead. But
I have not, frankly, have not reviewed the statutory
rule provisions with regard to whether that's
appropriate, and so | would |ike to have your input on
t hat .

MR, FINNIGAN: Well, ny only concern is since
we expect the rates to be higher than what our current
tariff level is and if the -- and if the only conpl ai nt
that's filed is against those -- the current tariff

level, if -- | don't want to be in a position where the
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conpany is foreclosed fromputting in, you know, higher
rates than its current |evel just because of sone
procedural issue. Because |, you know, | think it's

i nevitable that the rates are going to be higher than
the tariff that's filed, so.

MR. SWANSON: Staff would like to see this
filing remain open, and Staff could certainly respond to
the rate case when and if it comes in

JUDGE MACE: Well, | have no vehicle right
now to use to close this case, and so what | would like
to do at this point is set a schedule for this case, and
you can nmaeke your rate case filing, and you can nake any
filing you want to, or either party can make a filing
with regard to the instant case, and if it appears that
it's not appropriate to continue the instant case, we
can do that. | can't close this case right now based on
what | have in front of ne.

MR. FINNIGAN:  The problemis that, you know,
as a procedural issue under the conplaint case Staff has
to go first, so |l nean it's -- | don't quite know how
we're going to do this, but, you know, obviously you're
correct that there is no vehicle to close it at the
monent .

JUDGE MACE: So having said that, | would

like to ask you to develop a schedule. | prefer not to
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have to go through that if it ends up that this case
doesn't materialize or is dismissed or whatever, but |
don't see rmuch of an end result other than that right
now, because | have to set a schedule. | can't just |et
things float, that's not sonething we can do in this
office. So we could set a schedule and then let the
chips fall where they may in terns of your rate case
filing and the conplaint, et cetera, the citizens

conpl aint or rate payer conplaint.

MR. SWANSON:  Your Honor, Staff is --

JUDGE MACE: So let's be off the record, we
can di scuss scheduling off the record.

(Di scussion off the record.)

JUDGE MACE: The parties have di scussed a
schedul e and have cone up with the followi ng. Staff
will file direct testinony July 30th. The conpany wil |
file responsive testinony August 27th. Staff will file
rebuttal testinmony Septenber 10th. There will be a
heari ng Septenber 29th and 30th. Sinultaneous briefs
will be due October 29th, and a target date for the
initial order will be November 30th, and M. Finnigan
indicates he is going to check with his client to see
about waiver of an initial order

And we'll just see what happens in terns of

your rate case filing and the conplaint case and nove
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1 ahead.

2 Is there anything el se we need to address at
3 this point?

4 MR. FINNI GAN: Not at this point.

5 MR. SWANSON: | don't believe so.

6 JUDGE MACE: Okay, thank you very much.

7 (Hearing adjourned at 10:00 a.m)
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